
Minutes of  the Monthly Meeting of Lamphey Community Council 
held on 23 November 2020.
Present.
Ms Vince (Chair), Mr Cannon , Mr John, Mr Purser, Mr Skeels and Mr Vince.
7 Members of the Public.

In Attendance.
Mr Lewis

Clerk/Treasurer.
Apologies for
There were no apologies for absence as all Members were 

Absent. 
present.

Declaration of
There were no declarations of interest.
Interest.

Public
The Chair stated that it was nice to see Members of the public 

Participation.         
attending the Meeting and informed them that there at present 3 Community Councillor vacancies.

7 Members of the Public attended this Meeting to give their views on the proposed pre planning consultation on land to the south of Rose Cottage, Freshwater East road Lamphey and they commented as listed below:-
Mr Richard Allen stated that:- 

A)  Originally the proposal was for 55 dwelings which has now increased to 70. 

B) The site is outside the LDP boundary.

C) The site is outside the Village boundary and not included in LDP 2.

D) The site entrance is to narrow.

E) The sewage system is overloaded and unable to accommodate any extra properties.

Mrs Kerrison stated that she agreed with the comments made by Mr Allen and Lamphey School was already at full capacity and Cleggar Park was being used as a car park when children are being dropped off and picked up and the properties are to close together. 

Mr Wharton stated that the land was purchased in 1990 and 55 new homes would have a detrimental effect on village residents.

Mr Parsons stated that he endorsed the points raised by Mr Allen. He also stated that this development was outlined in the LDP plan which was flawed and full of jargon. This was against PCNPA view of development in the open countryside and the facts have been glossed over. There are problems at times with the existing sewage system. This proposal should be limited to 55 and not 70 as proposed. 

Mr Scourfield stated that he is concerned with the volume and speed of traffic in the village.

Mr John commented to Councillor Hodgson that he was disappointed that despite himself contacting her many times nothing has been done in regards to monitoring or reducing speeding within the village and that he has serious concerns which are not being addressed by her.

Mrs Hodgson stated that she has been working very closely with PCC and PCNPA 
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on this matter and if anyone wishes to email her on this matter she will add their names to her list.

The Chair thanked Members of the Public for attending this meeting and giving their 
points of view.

Minutes,
A) The minutes of the September 2020 Monthly Meeting had been circulated to Members.

Resolved.  These minutes be signed as a correct of the proceedings. Proposed by Mr Cannon and seconded by Mr Purser and agreed by all Members.
1.To receive updates on resolutions in the Minutes of previous Council Meetings.  Copies of the latest action log were sent to Members and following discussion the log will be updated. 
2. Matters arising from the log:-
A) Concern was stated about the narrowing of the Ridgeway road in Lamphey as the Village Hall wall was not now being moved back.

Resolved.  PCC be asked to attend our December 2020 monthly meeting.

B) Cheque signatories. Mr John asked for a new form as the original had been misplaced.

Resolved. In view of the fact that HSBC is closing its Pembroke branch on 12 December 2020 and a new Clerk/RFO could be shortly appointed this matter be deferred at present.

C) Trewent Bungalow. Mr Purser stated that there had been a single dwelling on this site which has now increased to 3 and no planning enforcement has been carried out in the last 3 years on this matter. Mr Cannon stated that he has recently completed an online planning enforcement course and cases were now being handled by case officers and not a dedicated team.
Resolved. PCNPA be asked for details of the new application as details are not yet online.

D) Speed activated sign in Lamphey. Mr Purser stated these are every where except in Pembrokeshire and asked why one couldn’t be installed in Lamphey. Mr Vince asked if a speed survey had been carried out in Lamphey in the last 9 months and Mr Purser stated that this should be carried during the busiest months of June – August. 
Mr Cannon stated that Freshwater East road is very dangerous with a few blind spots.

Resolved.  PCC be asked if a survey has been carried out and if so can the Community Council have the results of the survey.
E)Trewent Hill. A reply has been received from PCNPA stating that the parking charges are reviewed periodically and they have no plans to to reduce these charges currently and season tickets are available from their HQ.
F) Letter from Daniel Foster. The Chair stated that shre has discussed this matter had been discussed with Mrs Tomlinson.
3.Treasurer’s report.  The Treasurer reported that the bank balance at 13 

November 2020 was £21,188.23 and all cheques issued have been banked. A summary of transactions for the period April to September had been sent to Members.
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4.Reports from Representatives on outside bodies.  Mr Vince stated that he had attended a recent Lamphey School Governor’s meeting and the main concerns were the state of the portacabins and parking.
5.Training sessions and workshops:-
A) Feedback on sessions attended. Mr Cannon gave a report on the 2 online courses which he had recently held and on the planning enforcement course there were more questions than answers.


B) Planning Aid Wales Online Training covering all aspects of planning.


C) Planning Aid Wales: Responding to Planning Consultations Online Training 9/12/2020 6-8pm.


D) November/December One Voice Wales Remote Training Sessions and grant funding.
6. Planning Applications.
Planning Applications received since last neeting-
A) 1 X Ash Trees to front – dismantle to ground level Cae Glas, Trewent Hill, Freshwater East – NP/20/0489/TPO. Following details being emailed to Members this application was supported.
Resolved.  The comments made be approved. Proposed by Mr Vince and seconded by Mr Cannon and approved by all Members.
Planning Consultation received:-

A) Land south of Rose Cottage, Freshwater East road, Lamphey. Mr Cannon stated that this land was in the current LDP1 plan but has been removed from the LDP2 plan which hasn’t yet been adopted and is still subject to change. It is intended to have a 2nd entrance to this site from the Freshwater East road. Mr Vince stated that at last week’s School Governor’s meeting concern was shown about the existing portacabins and parking.  Mr Purser stated that Mr Gibby aquired the land in the late 50’s or early 60’s and Cleggar Park and Westhill were built. This remaining land was handed down to his 2 daughters and has now been left to their 5 children. 80% of the children attending Lamphey School live outside the catchment area. He stated that he has first hand experience of planning and in the LDP for Pembroke 90% of the land is owned by PCC or Guy Thomas and the fields behind Cleggar Park are ditched. Mr Cannon commented on the percentage of affordable housing. Mr Vince stated that a planning application has not yet been received and we should consider the merits of the site when this is received. Mr Purser stated that the case of full capacity of Lamphey School should be approached cautiously as this could provide PCC with a case to build a super school and close smaller schools including Lamphey. Mr John stated that he wasn’t against development but this application was shoddy and he wouldn’t support it. Mr Cannon had summarised the views of the public who submitted 
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B) objections and this was read to the Meeting. Mr Purser wanted to know how the status of 1 piece of land could be transferred to another. Mr Skeels suggested holding an open meeting in the playing field and commented on the sewage and drainage at Honeyhill. Mr Vince stated 
that comments have to be made by tomorrow and we should move forward on this matter. Mr Purser stated that he wasn’t a Lamphey Community Councillor when Honeyhill was built. Mr Cannon asked if the remaining Members of the Public could be allowed to give their views on this matter. 
The Chair gave her permission and suspended standing orders at this stage for comments to be made on this matter.
Mrs Birtwistle stated that parking at Lamphey School was a major problem and the sewage pipes were over 50 year’s old and in a terrible state.

Mrs Kerrison stated that parking at Lamphey School is a major issue.

Mr Parsons referred to the 1947 Land Act.

Mrs Kerrison thanked the Chair for allowing Members of the Public to comment on this matter.

Resolved.  The report made by Mr Cannon be sent to Hayston Developments. All Members agreed to this except Mr Purser who abstained from voting.
7.Payments:-
A) HMRC


Clerk’s Tax Sep/Dec 2020

£238.20

B) Harris Bassett

Accountants Fees Jul- Sep 2020
  £63.00

C) Mr P T Lewis
 
Salary Arrears Sep/Dec 2020 
            £133.35

D) Planning Aid Wales
Courses for Mr Cannon

  £57.00


E) Mr P T Lewis

Expenses Aug/Nov


  £48.60

F) Cosheston Village Hall
Hire of hall for Nov/Dec meetings.
  £56.00

Resolved.  These payments be made. Proposed by Mr Purser and seconded by Mr 
Vince and agreed by all Members.

8. PCNPA – LDP2. The Chair informed Members that this has been adopted.
9. HSBC UK – Pembroke Branch Closure.  The Pembroke brach closes on 12 December 2020.
10. Risk Assessment and Business Plan Review. These matters were discussed and comments were made by the Clerk and Mr Purser. 
Resolved.  Amendments to the Risk Assessment be made and once these have been made the Risk Assessment be adopted. The Business Plan be discussed at the December 2020 Monthly Meeting.

11. Budget for 2021/22. This matter was discussed at length and it was agreed to provisionally include the following:-

Lamphey Village Hall



£1000

Lamphey Recreation Ground


£1000

Lamphey Church



  £500
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Lamphey Church reserve


  £500  To cover clock maintainance.

FESCA




  £250

FERN





  NIL

Cosheston Village Hall


  £132   Hall rental. 
Mr Skeels stated that the garage sheds on the field are in need of repair and LCA have donated £500 to these.
Resolved.  The budget be prepared for the December 2020 monthly meeting and the matter of the shed repairs be an agenda item for our next meeting.
12. Grant Applications.  Applications have so far been received from FESCA, Lamphey Church and Lamphey Recreation Ground.
13. Email about Jet Skis and Dogs on Freshwater East Beach – Catherine Herbert.  Mr Purser stated that nothing has changed on these matters. People are still allowing their dogs to foul on the beach and a designated area should be set aside as dog friendly on the south side of the stream but Mr Skeels disagreed with this. Mr Cannon stated that the dog owners should pick up their own dog’s mess, however, enforcement of this has been poor over recent years with only a very small number of prosecutions. Enforcement of failure to pick up after dog fouling should become more stringent with a greater number of fines imposed for this offence. 
Resolved.  A copy of the email from Catherine Howard be sent to PCNPA to deal with.
14. Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales Draft Annual Report Consultation.  The Chair reported that the cap on carers allowances has now been lifted.
15. Application for Financial Assistance:-

A) Cerebal Palsy.

16. Setting up interview panel for Clerk/RFO post. This matter was discussed.
Resolved.  Mr Cannon, Mr Skeels and Mr Vince and the present clerk Mr Lewis to interview candidates next week.
17. Notice Boards.  The Chair reported that she had been unable to undertake submitting an application for funding and would like another Councillor to carry this out.
Resolved.  This matter be discussed at the December 2020 monthly meeting.
18. Location of forthcoming meetings.  Mr Skeels stated that the Lamphey 200 Club had recently held a meeting in Lamphey Village Hall. Mr Purser suggesting purchasing electic heaters so that the existing central heating system wouldn’t be used and the Community Council meetings could again be held in Lamphey.
Resolved.  Lamphey Village Hall be asked if this is acceptable.
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19.Email from Helen McLeod-Bailie re land for burial ground. The Chair referred to an email on this matter. Mr Purser stated that the existing tenant of this parcel of land had died and there was a gypsy horse there today. The Clerk informed Members that the current tenancy agreement expires in 2022. Mr Parsons stated that the land at the back of St Faiths was a possibility for use as an overspill from Lamphey Graveyard. Mr Cannon stated that when the current lease expires in 2022 do PCC intend returning this land back for burial purposes. 
Resolved.  PCC be asked if they intend for this land to be reverted back for burial purposes. This was proposed by Mr Vince and seconded by Mr Purser and agreed by all Members.
20. Publications:-


A) Clerks and Councils Direct November 2020 Issue 132.
21. Letter from Jehovahs Witnesses.  Members stated that they had also received a letter and literature.

22, Dates for 2022 Meetings:-
Monthly Meeting. 


Planning Meetings.

FWE Meetings
25 January



11 January


19 January

22 February



8 February

22 March



8 March

26 April



12 April

24 May 



10 May 

       
18 May

28 June



14 June 

26 July




12 July

27 September



13 September


21 September

25 October



11 October

22 November



8 November

13 December



6 December

Planning meetings are only held if plans are received between monthly meetings.
17. Items for next agenda. 

A) Meeting with PCC highways.


B) Clerk’s appointment.


C) Notice Boards.


D) Land south of Cleggar Park, Lamphey.


E) Budget and setting precept for 2021/22.

F) Business Plan.

18. The next monthly meeting of Lamphey Community Council will be held on Monday 14 December 2020 at 7 PM in COSHESTON VILLAGE HALL 
The meeting ended at 9.50PM.
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